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Thankyou to everyone who has supported us with fundraising this week either by donating to our collection for 
Comic Relief/Leeds Children’s Heart Surgery or who supported our PTA by attending last night’s family Bingo night.  
The PTA raised £350 last night and our collection for Comic Relief and Leeds Children’s Heart Surgery has already 
raised £187.  You can still donate to Comic Relief via ParentPay and we will leave this on ParentPay until after the 
Easter holiday.  THANKYOU.  If you came to the Bingo last night and want to know the answers from the interval 
quiz, they are printed at the end of this newsletter! 

We’ve lots coming up in the last 2 weeks of this term.  If you are new to Rawdon Littlemoor or need a reminder of 
some of our events here’s what is happening: 

PTA Easter Egg Hunt – 29th March 
The Easter Bunny will be in school on Wednesday 29th March!  Please send your child to school with an 
Easter Egg and £1.  The PTA collect in all the eggs, place raffle tickets on the eggs and then hide them 
around school.  The children are then given a raffle ticket and have to find the egg that matches their 
ticket.  Your child will not necessarily bring home the egg that they brought in.  The £1 donation goes 
straight to the PTA to pay for workshops and other fun extras for your children every year.  If your child 
has any food allergens then please let us know and send them with an allergen appropriate egg which 
we will make sure they find in the hunt.  THANKYOU 
 

 

Whole School Cross Country – Friday 31st March 
On the last day of term we will be holding our annual whole school Cross Country race.  Do please join us 
to cheer on your child/ren as they race in their year groups.  There will be 7 races the first of which will 
start at 1.15pm on our bottom field.  Foundation will race first followed by each year group in ascending 
order.  We cannot give you specific times for the start of each year groups race, so if you don’t want to 
miss your child’s race please get here for 1.15pm.  Our races get increasingly long taking in our bottom 
field and then out on to the playing fields and Micklefield Park.  You may find a better vantage point to 
cheer on your child out on the playing field than on our school site.  We could do with some volunteers 
to help marshall the race in the park, so if you are free for the afternoon, and are happy to help, please 
get in touch with the school office. 
 
Our PTA will be attending and will be serving teas and coffees for donations.  Please bring a thermal re-
usable cup and they will happily fill it for you!  We also have some large stocks of 2nd hand uniform which 
we will put out on the playground, so if you are interested in buying some please bring some cash to pay 
for both the drinks and the uniform. 
 
Fingers crossed for a sunny afternoon! 
 

 

  



Big Walk And Wheel 
 
We’re excited to be a part of this year’s #BigWalkAndWheel starting on 20th March for 2 weeks!  
@Sustrans Big Walk and Wheel is the UK’s largest inter-school walking, wheeling, scooting and cycling 
challenge.  It aims to inspire hundreds of thousands of pupils to get active on the school run.  We are 
asking pupils to walk, scoot or cycle where possible.  We are aware that some of you live a long way 
away, so could you travel nearer to school and walk or scoot the last part? 
 
There will be prizes for the class who have travelled least by car and also for children who have made the 
most effort to travel a further distance.  Please support this cause by trying to walk scoot or cycle to 
school as many times as possible in the next two weeks.  THANKYOU 
 

 

Bike Registration 
As part of our fortnight of the Big Walk and Wheel, we are able to offer FREE 
bike registration on Thursday 30th March 2023.  The friendly team from the 
National Police database will be in school in order to register bikes and will also 
have a bike mechanic with them to undertake repairs such as punctures and 
brake adjustments.   
 
If you’d like to take part in this please drop your bikes off at the start of the 
school day outside the school office.  You need to fill out the bike registration 
form and attach it to the handlebars of the bike you want registered.  It will be 
completed and ready for you to take home at the end of the day.  A letter 
about the process is at the end of this newsletter. 
 

 

Clubs Reminder 
If you would like to apply for a place at an after-school club starting after Easter please get your application 
form to us at the school office by Monday 20th March.  We will e-mail you before the Easter holiday to 
confirm which clubs your child has been allocated. 
 

Good Work 
Congratulations to all these amazing children for working hard this week to produce fantastic work!   

       

     



        
 

Golden Book 
This week’s star is practising and improving their spelling. 
 

Ducklings Jack Payne For working so hard at phonics and making wonderful progress at 
applying his knowledge in his writing.  Well done Jack. 

Goslings Evie Partridge For sounding out and spelling some fantastic sentences 
independently when writing about different superheroes! 

Kingfisher Elodie Lawrie For her hard work learning her tricky words. 

Robin Beatrix Crowther For thinking carefully about her spellings and trying to make correct 
spelling choices. 

Dove Benjamin Finlay For working really hard on his spellings and making wonderful 
progress. 

Owl Sam Britz For super effort in improving his spellings. 

Peacock Freddie Padmore For amazing effort  and progress in his spelling. 

Nightingale Evie Wilson For working very hard on her spellings. 

Blackbird Ava Townsley For working incredibly hard in all aspects of spelling and using her 
spelling log effectively. 

Kestrel Eliza Zaborowski For proof reading diligently and checking spellings in her word log. 

Puffin William Brown For regularly using his spelling log to check spellings. 
 

Events and Dates 

Wednesday 22nd March National Child Measurement Programme – Foundation & Year 6 
Eco Council Meeting – 3.15-4.15pm 

Thursday 23rd March Dogs Trust visiting school 
Parent & Carer Consultation Evening (Found-Year4) – 3.30-7pm 

Tuesday 28th March Foundation Easter Bonnet Parade – 2.30pm 

Wednesday 29th March PTA Easter Egg Hunt 
Abbarella – Year 3 & 4 Show – 6pm 

Thursday 30th March Bike Registration Day 
Abbarella – Year 3 & 4 Show – 6pm 

Friday 31st March Whole School Cross Country – 1pm 
School Closes for Easter Holiday 



And finally…… Here are the answers to the Bingo Quiz.  Have a lovely weekend. 
 

PTA Bingo Night – Quiz Answers 

Adult Quiz: 
1. The Never Ending Story 
2. Graham Chapman, John Cleese, Terry Gilliam, Eric Idle, Terry Jones, Michael Palin 
3. Purple 
4. Blue and Red 
5. Phineas Barnum (P.T. Barnum) 
6. Kristen Bell 
7. 12 
8. 20 
9. Wales, Bhutan and Malta 
10. Maine, Maryland, Massachusetts, Michigan, Minnesota, Mississippi, Missouri, Montana 
 
 
Kids Quiz: 
1. Descendants 
2. Snake 
3. Mr Strong 
4. Electric 
5. Awake 
6. Anna (Frozen) 
7. Elland Road 
8. 6 
9. Goblet of Fire 
10. Washington DC 
  



 

BIKE REGISTER FAQS 
 

How does registration work? 

When you bring your bike to an event there are a few simple steps to get your bike registered. We locate the serial 
number of your bike (usually on the underside of the frame) and install 2 antitamper stickers with a unique Bike 
Register ID on them. We’ll record the unique ID and frame number along with your details in the Bike Register app 
and then you’re all set! You’ll then receive an email to confirm your bike has been registered and to activate your 
online account. 

Do I need to pay to register my bike? 

No, the registration of bikes at events is free. Your profile on the Bike Register Database is also free. 

Can I have more than 1 bike on my account? 

Yes! When a new bike is registered, your details will be matched and the bike will be added using your existing 
details. If you add a bike yourself, you can do this through the ‘Register another bike’ button after logging in to your 
existing online account. 

What happens if I sell my bike? 

You can easily transfer the ownership of your bike on your online account. All you need is the new owner’s email 
address. Login to your account, select the bike and click the ‘Transfer’ Tab. Here you can enter the email address of 
the new owner. They will receive an email with details on how to set up and account if they do not already have one 
and complete the transfer. 

What do I need to do if my bike is stolen? 

You will need to update the status of your bike on your online account. To do so, login to your account and select the 
bike you wish to change the status of. Select the ‘Report as stolen’ button and enter as much information as you can 
about the theft including the Crime Reference Number. 

How does being on the Bike Register help my bike being returned to me? 

All the police forces in the UK have the ability to search the Bike Register Database using a specially developed App. 
They may check bikes in bike stands outside buildings or at stations as part of their normal duties. If bikes are 
registered as stolen, they can get in touch with the registered owner and get the bike returned to you. Alternatively, 
they can check the registered owner’s details with the details of the person in possession of the bike to ensure they 
match.  

My bike has 2 stickers on it, are they not for 2 bikes? 

No. We fit a pair of stickers on bikes as they both have the same unique Bike Register ID and QR code. One is usually 
installed near your bikes frame number and the other in an overt location on the bike to inform would-be thieves 
that the bike is on the Bike Register. The stickers are also highly tamperproof so installing 2 labels makes it twice as 
difficult to remove the unique code linked to your bike. 

Can I register my bike in other ways? 

You can register any bike using just the frame number on the bikeregister.com website. Adding as much unique 
information about your bike, such as a Bike Register ID or photos, helps to support your profile. As well as the QR 
labels, we can apply unique codes using a black or UV permanent marking compound. These can be applied to any 
bike that has a painted or lacquered finish.  

 
  



BIKE REGISTRATION 

Dear Parent / Carer, 

To mark the completion of new cycling, pedestrian and equestrian infrastructure along the East Leeds Orbital 

Route (ELOR) Leeds City Council will be running a ‘Bike Register’ bike security marking event at school.   

If you would like a bike to be marked, West Yorkshire Police and the Influencing Travel Behaviour Team 
from LCC will be at school on Thursday 30th March and will register bikes that are brought in and left at 
school in the morning.  

If you would like your child’s bike to be registered, please complete the information in the table below, 
place it into an envelope (or fold it so the details are hidden) and attach it to the bike handlebars. Bring 
the bike to the front of school office.  The team will then work through the bikes through the day and they 
will be ready to collect at the end of the school day. Any paperwork containing personal details will be 
destroyed once the bike is registered.  

Once the bike is registered, you will receive an email link which gives more information about Bike Register 
and asks you to finish setting up the account. If you haven’t received anything by the end of the day, check 
in your junk / spam folders. If there is nothing in those folders, please email bikeregister@leeds.gov.uk and 
they will look into it for you.  

This service is aimed at school pupils. However, if parents/family wish to get their bikes marked up then 
please speak with a member of staff/officer conducting the marking and they may be able to assist you 
there and then. 

The marking involves two tamper-proof stickers with unique QR codes being fixed to the bike’s frame – 
one in a visible position and one hidden from view. The code is linked to contact information for the bike’s 
owner (or parent / carer in the case of a child’s bike), so that the bike can be returned to the owner if it is 
stolen and then found by the police.  

The stickers also help reduce the risk of the bike being stolen by warning thieves that it is linked to the Bike 
Register system.  

The data is stored on a secure portal which can only be accessed by the police and ‘Selectamark’ who run 
the system. Bike Register is accredited to ISO 27001, Secured by Design and LPS 1224 standards.  

We hope to see lots of you taking up this great opportunity to get your bikes marked up! 
  



Bike Register required information: 

Please complete the information below and place in an envelope (or fold), then 
attach to the bike handlebars for the bike to be registered. Please make sure 
that all details can be clearly read, especially email address and postcode.  

Parent / Carer name   
Parent / Carer email 
address 

 

Home address 
 
 
 

 

Postcode  
Parent / Carer telephone 
number 

 

Bike make  
Bike model  
Bike colour  

 

Once registered by us, you will receive an email from Bike Register asking you to 
complete your registration. If you are registering multiple bikes (e.g. adult / 
child or siblings), you should receive an email confirmation for each bike. You 
can then add additional information, such as a photograph of the bike, to the 
record for each bike.  

This sheet will be destroyed once registered and no information will be taken 
off site.  

 

 


